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Welcome to New Student Orientation! 

Dear New Students, 
 
Welcome! On behalf of the faculty, staff, and students of Saint Rose, we would like to welcome you to our community. 
You are about to embark on an exciting journey. The college experience is unlike any other.  There are new faces, new 
places and new visions. You will be deciding everything from what  major to pursue to what clubs and organizations to 
join. Saint Rose will provide you with many opportunities for learning and growing throughout your four years here. 
Take advantage of all of these opportunities and the tips you will find in this guidebook and you will see that life here at 
Saint Rose is actually pretty close to ñhome.ò We encourage you to take full advantage of these opportunities starting 
with the Summer Orientation Program.   
 
This program has been designed to provide you with the best possible opportunity to become acquainted with all     
aspects of Saint Rose. You are facing a future filled with high hopes and great expectations.  Perhaps you are hoping 
to be a 4.0 student, to study abroad, or maybe to be a campus leader.   
 
Whatever your hopes may be, one of the most essential ingredients is full participation in the Summer Orientation   
Program. Our Orientation Program is engineered to assist you with your transition to college life at Saint Rose and  
beyond. While at Orientation, you will have opportunities to meet representatives from your major, learn about         
academic requirements, as well as familiarize yourself with the campus and ways to become involved in campus life. 
You will also meet other new studentsðmany of whom will become your life-long friends.  
 
What you gain from the Orientation experience is primarily dependent on the time and energy you are willing to invest 
in this experience. We encourage you to participate fully in the programs that are offered and to make sure you leave 
campus with all of your questions answered. The Orientation staff will be happy to assist you in every way possible. 
 
Once again, we are delighted to welcome you to Saint Rose! You are beginning what will be one of the most exciting 
times of your life. It is a time of changes, challenges and growth. Sometimes, however, you will encounter roadblocks 
and false turns. It is the mission of the Student Affairs division to remove or minimize these obstacles and help you  
become a successful citizen in the Saint Rose community, the Albany community and the Global community. We hope 
that you enjoy your brief stay at Saint Rose this summer and that you will leave knowing more about us and feeling 
more comfortable with the place you will soon call ñhome!ò 
 
Best wishes, 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Latisha J. Barnett 
Director of Student Life 
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A Note from Dennis McDonald, V. P. for Student Affairs 
 

Welcome to The College of Saint Rose!   
 
You have made an excellent choice in deciding to join the Saint Rose community. Your transition to college life will be both exciting and 
challenging. You will leave familiar surroundings for an environment with people, ideas, and choices that are new to you. You will be 
more independent than ever before, and with this freedom comes a new set of responsibilities. You will be challenged to, among other 
things:  
 

¶ Manage your own time 

¶ Be accountable for making safe and responsible decisions 
 
This Guidebook is designed to provide post-orientation information, so that you arrive in August prepared to get the most out of your first 
year experience. Different people want and expect different things from their college experience. I encourage you to give some thought 
over the next few months to a few questions. In thinking about these questions, I think youôll be able to discover a few of your own  
strategies for a great start to your college career. 
 
Academics 
Academics are the most important aspect of your college experience. It is up to you to take advantage of the amazing scholarly  
opportunities provided at Saint Rose. If your academics are important to you, be prepared to make the commitment to attend your 
classes, do your homework, speak with your professors and fellow students, and use the many resources at your disposal. The more 
energy you invest in your academics, the more you will gain from you studies.   
 
Involvement 
Believe it or not, from student experiences at The College of Saint Rose, we have learned that the more involved you get, the more you 
will enjoy college, and the better you will perform academically. At Saint Rose, you will find endless opportunities for involvement, from 
intramurals to leadership workshops and well over 40 student clubs and organizations. How might you like to get involved at Saint Rose?   
 
Time management 
With classes, club involvement and hanging out with friends, you will need to be prepared to manage your time efficiently.  Even for those 
who were involved in high school, this is often one of the most difficult adjustments to college life. Donôt leave your planner at home! 
 
Goals 
Students come to college for many reasons. If you havenôt already started thinking about your own reasons for attending college, I  
recommend you set some time aside this summer for reflection and goal setting.  
 

¶ What do you want to get out of college? (train for a job, become a better scholar, develop leadership skills, make friends) 

¶ How might you go about achieving those goals? 

¶ What might get in the way of your success, and how might you avoid such pitfalls? 

 
I truly hope that you will think about these questions prior to you arrival at Saint Rose as well as after your first semester even though 
they might change over the course of time. 
 
The independence of college life can be a wonderful thing, but getting used to it is often challenging. The best advice I can give you is to 
think hard about what you want to get out of your time at Saint Rose. Then, come August, be prepared to take control of your life and 
enjoy the freedoms and responsibilities you are given. We hope that you are extremely excited, and I want you to know that those of us in 
the Division of Student Affairs are here to assist you however we can as you make this important transition. Orientation is an important 
early step in your college career, and will introduce you to all the people and services that can help you along the way. We look forward 
to meeting you during this time and welcoming you back in August. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Dennis McDonald 
Vice President for Student Affairs 
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Founding of The College of Saint Rose 
 

 
The College of Saint Rose was founded in 1920 by the Sisters of 
St. Joseph of Carondelet as a Roman Catholic college for 
women. Its founders selected the name of Saint Rose to honor the 
first canonized saint in the Americas. The primary academic  
purpose of the College was the full development of the person 
through a strong liberal arts curriculum. Initially, emphasis was 
placed on the professional training of teachers and this emphasis 

was expanded in the early years to include preparation for business and other  
professions. As needs in the Albany area increased, the College expanded and  
revised its programs to meet those needs. An evening division was developed in 
1946 to meet the needs of World War II veterans and was re-instituted in 1974 to 
respond to continuing education needs. In 1949, a graduate school was added to 
provide masterôs degree programs. Men were admitted to both the original evening 
and graduate divisions, and in 1969 the College became fully co-educational. 
 
In 1970, the Board of Trustees was expanded to include laypersons in  
addition to the Sisters of Saint Joseph. With the formal transfer of control to this 
board, The College of Saint Rose became an independent college sponsored by the 
Sisters of Saint Joseph of Carondelet. 

The Spirit of Saint Rose 
 

 
A College is many things. Primarily, it is an educational institution, a place of higher 
learning, of preparation for a career and for life itself. A college has classrooms, labs, 
and lecture halls, but these alone do not make it what it is. After the first perplexing 
period of adjustment, new students realize that college is more than the courses in a 
catalogue. Enlightenment brings awareness that it is much more than attaining a  
degree. Through experiences students come to see that it is the spirit that makes it 
what it is - something that cannot be confined merely to the academic characteristics 
of the school. Students, with your eager minds and wide hearts, you too can bring 
something to this spirit - the refreshing eyes of youth, your trust, your faith, and your 
hope. 

Derived from Barbara Gallagher Malone ó58 
Reprised by Amanda Clairmont G ó97 
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Student Rights and Responsibilities 
 
 
 
The College of Saint Rose expects all students to obey the law, show respect for other members of the campus  
community, fulfill contractual obligations, maintain absolute integrity and a high standard of individual honor in  
scholastic work and observe high standards of conduct appropriate for a community of scholars. 
 
The standards of conduct expected of Saint Rose students are not unreasonable or unduly burdensome for members of 
an academic community.  Specific violations of these standards can be found in The Student Handbook. It is your  
responsibility to become familiar with these. Most of the basic expectations fall within two broad categories: 
 
HONESTY AND INTEGRITY 
Saint Rose expects its students to be truthful and worthy of trust.  This expectation is clear and straight   forward, but 
has broad implications.  Please take a moment to read through The College of Saint Rose  Integrity Statement.  Think 
of these concepts broadly.  A community as large and diverse as this one requires cooperation to work effectively. 
 
INTEGRITY STATEMENT 
Honesty, trust, respect, fairness, responsibility, and the free exchange of ideas form the foundation of     integrity that 
supports the entire community at The College of Saint Rose.  Faculty, staff, administrators, and students embrace 
these ideals in all of their interactions and communications.  Members of the Saint Rose community are committed to 
developing and implementing clear and fair institutional policies, standards, and practices, applied equitably and  
humanely. In keeping with our mission, The College of Saint Rose creates a culture that continually fosters the  
development of personal integrity and promotes ethical behavior throughout the larger society.  For more information 
about Integrity issues, please consult the Saint Rose Website http://www.strose.edu/officesandresources/
integrity_resources  
 
RESPECT 

Everyone wants respect.  As with honesty, the implications of respect are quite broad.  We expect you to respect other 

people, respect yourself, respect property and respect the laws and regulations necessary for a community to function.  

Ideally, a respectful environment is free of harassment, violence and verbal abuse.  We may not achieve the ideal, but 

we are expected to strive toward it.  This is a large community with more than 700 employees and over 3,000  

undergraduate students.  As educated people in a community of scholars, we are expected to act accordingly.   

STUDENT RIGHTS 
If you are a victim or are accused of violating institutional rules, the procedures for filing a report and/or the adjudication 
process are spelled out, in detail, in The Student Handbook.  If you have questions about the process, contact the  
Assistant Vice President for Students Affairs at 518-454-5170. 
 
*Please read your Student Handbook which outlines all of your Rights and Responsibilities as a student.* 
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Your 2012 Orientation Leaders 
 

 
Corrie Aldrich is a Sophomore from Rome, NY majoring in Communications with a concentration in 

Film and New Media.  She is a member of the Student Association and sheôs involved in many  

activities around campus, as well as on committees such as Relay for Life and Rose Rock! She shaved 

her head bald on November 3, 2011 for St. Baldricks Day.  She loves theatre and music and has done 

stage crew for numerous shows.  Corrie enjoys hanging out with friends, playing Kan-Jam and    

participating in community service activities.    

 
Lolita Avila is a Sophomore  from Brooklyn, New York .   Her major is Communications with a  minor 

in Spanish.  On campus, she is a part of the ALANA is Leadership program.  In addition, for this    

upcoming semester she will be an Intercultural Ambassador.   

 
Lori Blosser is a senior in the fall as an English Adolescent Education major.  She is from              

Middletown, NY.  She was the Director of Special Interest Groups for The Student   Association and 

will continue in that position for the fall.  Lori is always laughing and smiling and you can probably hear 

her laugh across campus.  If you donôt hear her laugh you will see her big bow headband!  She loves 

to sing and be involved on campus.  She enjoys hanging out with friends and meeting new people 

every day! 

 
Myles Clendenin is a Senior from Pine Bush, NY majoring in Childhood Education and Special  

Education with a concentration in English. During his years at Saint Rose, he was the Vice President of 

the Environmental Club, and the Activity Coordinator for Best Buddies. Myles is a tour guide and has 

been a Resident Assistant for three years. In his free time, he likes playing video games, hanging out 

with friends, and dancing around campus.  Plus, heôs the best beat boxer on campus! He is so excited 

to be an Orientation leader for the second time! He is very excited to be student teaching next semester 

and he is sad that this will be his last year. 

 
 
Amanda Daley is a senior from Clifton Park, NY majoring in childhood education.  Although she is a 

commuter, she enjoys being a member of the Student Association, Student Events Board, Kappa Delta 

Pi educational honor society, and is former President of Delta Epsilon Iota academic honor society, 

Amanda enjoys spending time with friends & family, shopping, volunteering, and is the current Miss   

Albany International 2012. 

 

 
Yelfri  DeLeón is a Junior from Manhattan, New York majoring in Business Administration with a     
concentration in Finance. He is an HEOP/ACCESS Peer Mentor, and the Treasurer of Relay for Life. 
Yelfri is actively involved in the Student Association, Spectrum/ALANA Union, and Students in Free  
Enterprise (SIFE). He loves travelling, and is very excited about studying abroad in France in the Fall 
2012!  
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Erin Donnelly is a Senior from Aberdeen, NJ majoring in Childhood Education with a concentration in 

English.  She studied abroad in London after her freshman year and will be returning from a 

ñMaymesterò with the Semester at Sea program just in time for orientation.  She is involved in the Late 

Knight program during the school year, and is the Student Events Board President for the upcoming 

year.  She also coordinates the Saint Anne Institute Mentor Program for the Community Service  

Office.  

 
Hazell Imbert is a Junior studying Forensic Psychology.  She is from Bronx, New York.  Hazell is a    

resident assistant and is in the Student Association, Student Events Board, Outside the [Box], Student 

Alumni Association and the Late Knight committee.  She loves to socialize, listen to music and dance.  

She also loves any and all things that are funny! 

 
Brittany Papuzza is a Junior from Colonie, NY majoring in Childhood/Special education with a              

concentration in Spanish.  She is a board member of Council for Exceptional Children (CEC) as well as 

the Secretary of Puzzle Pieces.  She is also a member of Friday Knights, and the womenôs Cross Country, 

Indoor Track and Field and Outdoor Track and Field teams. 

 

Douglas Parry is a Junior from Tribes Hill, New York majoring in Business Administration.  He is a 

member of the Saint Rose chapter of Delta Epsilon Iota.  Also, he enjoys long boarding, spending time 

with friends and baseball. 

 
Yinesky Ramos is a Sophomore from Harlem, New York majoring in Criminal Justice and minoring in 

Spanish and Psychology. Yinesky currently works in the Academic Support Center as a work study. She 

is also involved with the ALANA Steppers and Spectrum/ALANA Student Union. In her spare time she 

enjoys hanging out in the quad with her friends, playing softball, movies, and doing just about anything 

adventurous. She is very friendly and loves meeting new people, so if you see her around, wave hello! (:  

 

Kait Rooney is a Senior from Brewster, New York majoring in English Adolescent Education.  Kait is 

a member of the Student Association E-Board and has also been a part of the Student Events Board 

(SEB) and SADD.  Kait just spent three weeks in La Ceiba, Honduras with ten of her Saint Rose 

peers working in an impoverished community.  She has a passion for community service and  

professional hockey (Go Bruins!)  Kait is very excited to be spending her second summer as an     

Orientation Leader and canôt wait to meet the class of 2016! 

 

Danielle Serrano is a Senior from Kingston, New York majoring in Business Administration &            

Communications.  She is the President of the Student Association.  She enjoys participating in    

community service events on campus and around the local community.  In her spare time she enjoys 

hanging out with her friends, meeting new people and eating. 
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